
KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
(TRAFFIC REGULATION) (NO. 04) ORDER 2024 
TOWN HALL WAY, DEWSBURY  

Statement of reasons for proposing to make the Order 

 
Planning permission and funding have been granted to improve the public realm 
around Dewsbury Town Hall, developing a more inviting streetscape, with greater 
emphasis on pedestrian movement and community space. 
 
The proposals include: 
 

 A prohibition of driving for Town Hall Way, adjacent to the existing Walsh 
Building carpark entrance, for all traffic except permit holders, at all times. 
 

 Revoking of the existing one-way restriction on Town Hall Way  
 
It is anticipated these improvements will create a more inviting and pedestrian 
focussed area between the town hall and the Walsh Building, in this heritage area of 
Dewsbury Town Centre. 
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